Maidu Neighborhood Association Meeting
March 24, 2009

Attending: 
Board Members: David Allen, Scott Reid, Mary Steele, Dave Steele, Xandra Tielman, Jim Kidd, Shirley Brown
Speakers and Visitors: Ann Hobbs (Placer County Air Pollution District), Jeff Dubchansky (Roseville Parks and Rec.), Lori Newton (mother of disabled son, began the consideration of Project Play with a grandmother to a disabled child), and Dave Larson (Planning Commisioner)
Neighbors: Alyssa Allen, Michael Lee, and Linda Story
RCONA Report (Dave Steele)

July 18th Movie in the Park conflicts with soccer tournaments. Thinking about doing Friday, July 17th instead. RCONA will be doing the concessions. We need takedown volunteers. Downtown Tuesday Night May 5, 2-3 volunteers at RCONA booth. June 9 4:30-9.
Garage Sale 
Jim will request volunteers via Watchmail. Garage Sale kits distributed one week before. Scott to lead map creation. Mary to create and maintain list of addresses. David to send request to Lori to include note in the ads that buyers can print the maps from the MNA website. David will visit the Rocky Ridge Town Center and solicit raffle prizes. Xandra will distribute maps and balloons. We have 16 Garage Sale checks so far.
Treasurer’s Report: $1633.50
Project Play
Phase I construction of the accessible playground has begun at Mahany Park- opening June 24th or 25th. All Mahany phases will be finished by the end of 2009. It will cost $1.5 million. $900,000 has been raised to date. They need volunteers on May 2nd to serve food at the grand opening of the Maidu train-themed park. They need chips, beverages, etc. They are expecting 500-800 people. There will be a ribbon cutting, vendors/service providers, and clowns. Perhaps MNA should donate to this event. The accessible playground at Royer will be open in 2012. There will be a program that will pair able-bodied and disabled kids for an hour of play to build understanding of disabilities.  The MNA Board voted to donate $200 to Project Play.
Placer County Air Pollution District (PCAPCD)
PCAPCD has 18 full-time employees (Placer County employees+1 director). John Allard is the Roseville representative on the PCAPCD board. They monitor air quality throughout the county. Placer County currently does not meet state nor federal air quality standards. They adapted a woodstove rule in 2007to limit installation of non-EPA certified stoves. They have rebates for dirty stoves and fireplace retrofits. Issued $750-$1500 vouchers, new stoves cost $1000-2000. Over 1,000 stoves replaced. 60% of Placer particulate pollution comes from wood stoves. Wood heat pollution is more common in the winter and in areas like Meadow Vista where smoke collects. Newer stoves are more efficient. As of Jan. 1, 2009 only certified stoves can be installed in the county. Jan. 1, 2012, homes being sold with non-certified stoves must replace them with certified models. Apply for the stove rebate at PCAPCD website.
Newsletter Meeting
1. Project Play- Dave
2. Woodstove- David

3. Power Partners- Shirley

4. Garage Sale- Shirley

5. Downtown Tuesday Market- Jim

Due: March 31
